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 Sheena Pollet OBJ2016/2220/P 16/06/2016  09:15:54 Further to my previous comments, as the owner of neighbouring Flat B 131 Malden Road, I note there 

is a strong wind tunnel between 129 and 131, which is dangerous in high winds. It is generated from the 

basement well of 129's garden and currently whips up and around into 131B's garden. The application 

is deficient in mentioning this wind tunnel and in providing any calculations regarding the impact of the 

proposed works on it. Would the proposed canted glazed structure drive the wind at 131's facade, in 

particular at 131B's windows as the proposed structure would sit 60cm from its lounge window. This 

needs to be assessed.

Yours sincerely

Sheena and John Pollet

Flat B

131 Malden Road

London

NW5 4HS
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